Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 28th September 2015

Present
Robin Burr, , Penny D’Souza, Nigel Duffin, Andrew Jackson, Les Lidington, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Karen Loizou, Keith Maund, Dick Riches
Apologies 
Fiona Firth
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 20 April were approved.
Matters arising
Boat rack and guttering: see Building Report below.

Dick confirmed that the wooden gig has been returned.

Les circulated a shorter, simpler version of the hire agreement. Comments should be emailed to him - ALL

The Tai Chi group was very pleased with their hire of the building and would like to repeat next year.  Robin Burr will check with Russell Constable and confirm dates with Nigel.

We have a new Beaver Leader, Cathy Johnson, and Karen is working with her to hand over.
GSL Report
Nigel reported in Karen’s absence that all sections are full or close to full.

Robin reported that the Explorers and Scouts Survival Weekend was very successful.  About 20 attended, they were all very enthusiastic and greatly enjoyed it.

Monday nights are now free as Beavers has moved to Fridays as there are no after-school activities then.
Appt of GSL
Technically this is decided by the District Commissioner, but recommendations are welcomed. Nominations should be received by 31st October.

Currently there is a lot of parental consultation and involvement in working through the new parent contract.

Robin recommended that the new GSL focus on scout-based activity rather than admin, which is particularly onerous for a sea scout group.
Nigel will produce a GSL job description with this is mind, so that tasks can be delegated to other volunteers.
Financial 
Paul reported that we have £4351 in the current account and £4773 on   
    Report        
deposit, less approximately £1000 cheques written at the meeting.


He circulated a list of unaccountable entries and Karen will let him know what the receipts are.



No major expenditure is anticipated other than routine.

Building report
The lights in the toilets are no movement sensitive, which cost £480.

The boat rack has been roofed.

The water heater in the toilets has been repaired: the leak was due to rust as it hadn’t been serviced.  This will be added to routine maintenance.


Roof and gutters have been cleared of moss and the downpipe is now fine, which cost £500 - £600.

However, in doing this about 10 roof tiles were noted as broken and the drip edge or flashing has mostly perished, which may be why water is getting behind the fascia board.  Also, the westerlies may be driving the rain underneath (there is moss under the tiles).  We have replacement tiles, but so far £350 has been quoted to fix.  Dick will seek another opinion/quote and seek Gordon Biden’s advice.

There seems to be a lot of groundwater under the building at the back corner – the down pipe may have broken away. Nigel will ask David Tuck to have a look, and maybe also look at the roof.

Paul and Dick will sort cleaning of airducts.

The anticipated expenditure list has been updated.  Russell has bought an adequate screen and projector from EBay costing £100.  The pull-down screen has therefore been moved to the Wish List.  New mats have also been added. 

Nigel will investigate sources of chairs, tables and benches.
Parent
Meetings were well attended with a positive response.
Voluneering
Penny will contact Mike Clements re Gift Aid.
Paul will contact membership subs volunteers.
Fiona will contact fundraising volunteers.
Andrew will contact water-based activity volunteers and determine their qualifications.
Nigel will sort out a weekend afternoon for maintenance volunteers.

Nigel will email all parents, thanking those who have already offered their services and encouraging the rest to come forward.
Safety
Nigel will schedule a Health and Safety Inspection.


Hi-vis jackets need to be updated with a reflective strip.  Karen will investigate and source.
Any Other     
Karen has met with the District Commissioner and will continue as GSL 
Business
for another three months.

Karen will forward the District Commissioner’s email to Penny for circulation.
Future Dates
16 November 2015
18 January 2016
